## BRIDGER TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES FOR A PUBLIC HEARING HELD ON JUNE 5, 2018

The June 5, 2018 public hearing of the Bridger Town Council was held at 108 South D Street in Bridger. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and the meeting was brought to order by Mayor Shultz at 6:30 pm. Council members present were George "Butch" Wilm, Shala Cullum and Doug Asbury. Others present were: Bryant Seymour, Bobby Seymour, Robert Trask, Attorney Hope Freeman, Judge Bert Kraft, Patrol Officer Codi Peters and Clerk Kirstin Sweet.

Mayor Shultz asked for public comment on the proposed zoning ordinances #37 to #48. There was no public comment from the gallery. Councilwoman Cullum asked about the possibility of the Reserve officers being on the lookout for new construction items that would need a zoning application. Some discussion was had regarding the zoning administrator's role and how new construction of items would be regulated under the proposed ordinances.

There being no further business Councilwoman Cullum motioned to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Wilm. The motion carried with the votes as follows: Councilman Wilm – aye, Councilwoman Cullum – aye and Councilman Asbury – aye. Meeting adjourned at 6:53 pm.

ATTEST:

TIXIUN OU